September 28, 1933.

Dr. H. M. Tory, National Research Council, Ottawa.

My dear Dr. Tory,

Thank you for your letter of the 18th, in which you inform me of my election to the National Council of the League of Nations Society.

You ask me to indicate dates within the next two months when I could attend a meeting of the Council.

I am afraid it is impossible for me to say definitely.

I do not expect to be in Ottawa for any purpose during this period, and to engage to make a special trip at the busiest season of the year is almost out of the question. I must be at Princeton University October 26th to 28th; and I have an engagement for Armistice Day in Toronto. Perhaps you would let me know the date that suits the other members of the Council, and I shall try to attend a meeting then, if at all possible.

Ever yours faithfully.